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Dear family in Christ, 
It is amazing how the Lord keeps us in Him day by day, month after month by His infinite mercy. We must 

live immersed in His Word and depend on Him in prayer. Furthermore, out of the abundance that His 
Word gives us, we share this verse from the Song of David and pray that, to all of us, the Lord will be our 

Shield and that we will always take refuge in Him.  

As for God, His way is blameless; The word of the Lord is refined; He is a shield to all who take 
refuge in Him. 2 Samuel 22:31 (NASB) 

As you know, you are constantly in our prayers, and we pray that His Word will be fulfilled in your lives 
today and every day the Lord grant us on earth. 

Thank you so much for your support of our ministry. 

Some events and prayer requests are highlighted below:  

WOMEN'S MINISTRY 

We praise the Lord for allowing Damary and 1000 other 
women to attend the first “Revive Our Hearts” 

conference in Spain, held in Granada last March 7-8. 

We praise the Lord for the unity among churches from 
all Córdoba. On March 15, some members of our 

congregation joined us as we attended one of the three joined 
worship services in the city of Cordoba. 

At the end of the service, a group of 12 young men from 
the Cordoba Baptist Church, (The church we attended 
and served during our first nine months in Spain), approached 
us and expressed their desire to help our congregation 

through evangelism. 

Please pray for the weekend of April 25-27, when 
we plan our first work together. May the Lord speak to 

the young people of Peñarroya and may these young 
men’s sample of service impact our congregation. 

We praise God for the fruit it has borne in the lives of the 
women who attend Wednesday’s morning 

discipleship with Damary. 

On March 14, a joined worship service was held in 
Hinojosa del Duque with women from the churches in 

the area: Pozoblanco, Hinojosa and Peñarroya. 
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God continues to add more people to our congregation. We 
have started a Baptism and Membership Class on 

Tuesdays from 6 to 8pm. This will reaffirm the fundamental 
faith and doctrine of each one of the candidates. Currently we 
have a group of 8 people. Please pray that they may be faithful 

to the Lord through their spiritual challenges. 

Please pray for wisdom for us as we guide and counsel 
our congregation on various family issues. Most importantly, that they may allow God to be their Lord in 

all things.  

On a special note: we acknowledge God’s warning in 1 Peter 5:8, about the way Satan stalks us. Please 
join us in prayer on a situation that has come about, and that can interfere in the life of the Church. May it 

be defeated by God, 1 John 4:4.  

We appreciate your prayers for our daughter, Melody. The 
specialists have not yet determined the reason for the pain, but 

we know God does, and has allowed this into our family, so 
that we may glorify Him through this spiritual growing 

opportunity. A “Thank you” note from Melody: 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, I want to thank you from the bottom of my heart for interceding in my 
behalf. This has not only been a time of trial and uncertainty, but also, a time of peace and joy by 

God's grace. I thank God for each one of you, and I hope the Lord will bless you greatly. Thank 
you so much, Melody 

God has responded to our prayers regarding her summer vacation by way two of her 
“grandparents” (One of many older couples who spend several months of the year on the 

seminary campus to escape the cold weather from northern U.S. and, at the same time, collaborate 
with students and seminary in many ways). God willing, Melody will do her summer 

ministry at these precious grandparents couple’s church in Indiana. 

We pray that God will allow us to attend Melody's Seminary 
graduation in May of next year, (2026). 

We also praise God for 
what He is doing in the 

lives of our children 
Samuel and Lara. Please 

pray for Lara's 
Honduran residency, a 

process they’ll soon 
initiate. 

Please join us in prayer for 
Ascen, a mother and only 

believer in the family. Her 18-
year-old daughter, Ines, has 
been ill and now hospitalized 
for a long time due to chronic 

anorexia. Her critical 
condition has left her near death. We pray earnestly that God 
will use these circumstances to bring Ines, her father and 16-
year-old brother, in surrender to God. Both father and son’s 

names are Alberto. 

SPECIAL PRAYER REQUESTS: 
Charo, our youngest sister in 

the Lord, who is currently 
halfway through her 

chemotherapy, is rapidly 
growing spiritually. She shares 

the following “Thank you” 
note: 

Hi, I'm Sharon, from Spain. I am 
enormously grateful for your 

prayers, the Lord has blessed me with special 
people like yourselves, although I do not know you 
personally, I have you in my heart, and I feel His 
strength and power through you. I love you very 

much, and you are also in my prayers. Kisses, 
Sharon. 

            Inés      Alberto(s)    Ascen 

Thank you, all so much dear 
family in Christ! 

We pray that God will fulfill all His 
purposes and grant you His joy at 

every moment. 
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